SHELDON FIRE DISTRICT

COMMISSIONER MEETING

AUGUST 21, 2014

Present:  Wayne Blankenship, Chief Jones, Donnie Phillips, Gregg Gilbert, 

    George Williams, Rudy Glover, John Kerner, John Seno

Meeting called to order: 7:00 pm.

No public comment.

Minutes dated June 19, 2014, were approved.

Motion to accept made by George Williams, seconded by Gregg Gilbert.  Passed.

Old Business:

Chief Jones reported to the commission that we did not get funding for our FEMA grant.  We’ve turned in the same information for the past three years, but we’ll try again next year.

Chief Jones reported that the building renovations have been provided to two architects and they should have them drawn up very soon.

The fund balance policy that the commission recommended was sent in letter form to Brian Hill, Assistant County Manager.  We have not heard anything back from the county yet.  Brian is leaving his position with the county September 1, 2014 and relocating to Virginia.  It may take a little longer for the county to respond.

Update on the ISO rating.  Chief Jones received a telephone call that stated “you will be happy with it.”  Hoping for a “4” which is good for a rural area.

New Business:

Chief Jones indicated we received an update on the milage rate.  They project that our mil value would be worth 32,591 at budget time and now they fixing to set the mil at 32,301.  It is a couple hundred dollars short.  Basically they use a factor in the milage rate calculations until they have 100% collected.  This rate is not 100%.  Looks like we will be $10,493 short which we will need to take from our County Fund Balance.
Treasurer’s Report:

A motion to accept Treasurers Report, made by Rudy Glover and seconded by Gregg Gilbert.

Chief’s Report:

Call responses have been reduced.  In 2013 had a call response of 490.  This year, 2014, our call response total is

Purchased 2 Pierce nozzles and trained on them this past week.

Motion made by George Williams to adjourn.  Seconded by John Seno. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:25 pm.

